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Southern Trinity Joint Unified School District
680 Van Duzen Road * Bridgeville, CA 95526 * Phone (707) 574-6237 

Peggy N. Canale, Superintendent

At the December 2009 Southern Trinity Joint Unified School District board meeting, board members passed a motion to approve the reduction of the STJUSD board from seven members to five. Currently, a seven-member board; three from Mad River/Van Duzen area, two from Ruth/Hettenshaw Valley area and two from Zenia/Kettenpom area represent STJUSD. We are the only district in Trinity County with a board of seven members. With declining enrollment, along with a difficulty in finding people wanting to serve on the board, county schools superintendent, Jim French, suggested that we consider decreasing our number to five. In order to maintain representation from each of the respective areas, the board is proposing the following configuration for a five member board: 

( Area I) 2 members from Mad River/Van Duzen ( Area II) 1 from Ruth/Hettenshaw (Area III) 1 from Zenia/Kettenpom and one at large which must be from Ruth or Zenia. 
STJUSD has informed the county school board of our intentions to reduce our board membership from seven to five. They in turn will hold a public meeting to determine community response. If the change proves to be noncontroversial they will approve it. Please provide the district with any concerns you may have regarding this change by calling Peggy Canale at 574-6237 ex. 223, by email pcanale@tcoek12.org, or by writing to STJUSD, 680 Van Duzen Road, Bridgeville, CA 95526.

